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Official Newsletter of the Tamworth Vintage Car Club  

January - February 2016 

 
Phillip Ormanôs 1967 Mustang Hardtop 

 

The Club Magazine is printed Bi-monthly and members are 
invited and encouraged to submit articles to the Magazine 
Editors. 

General Meetings are held on the third Thursday of each 
month, at 7.30pm in the Salvation Army Complex on Goonoo 
Goonoo Road Tamworth  

Club Runs are held on the Sunday after the monthly meeting. 
Runs depart from the White Street car-park, unless 
otherwise advised. 
Members of clubs receiving this magazine are cordially 
invited to participate in the activities of T.V.C.C. To satisfy 
regulations, the receipt of the invitation must be recorded in 
your club minutes and acceptance forwarded. 
Address all correspondence to: The Secretary 
    Tamworth Vintage Car Club 
    PO Box 3275 
    TAMWORTH NSW 2340  

or 
tamworthvintagecarclub@gmail.com 

or  
visit our website: 

         www.TamworthVintageCarClub.com.au 
 

 

mailto:tamworthvintagecarclub@gmail.com
http://www.tamworthvintagecarclub.com.au/
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TVCC EVENTS CALENDAR ï FEBRUARY 2016 ONWARDS [9/2/16] 

 
The following events have been categorised to assist those vehicles on Conditional Registration: 

 

CLUB EVENTS:  These are events which are organised by our club and details of participating vehicles will 

be recorded in club documents. You must carry a current Club magazine or events calendar with you. 

 

FOR WEDDINGS, SCHOOL OR OTHER FUNCTIONS, INTERSTATE TRIPS, ETC : For members not 

participating in the Historic Vehicle Logbook Trial, you will need a Permit to Move. These must be obtained 

prior to the event, and carried to the event.  

 

For a Permit to Move please ring Michael Crawley on 02 6766 8282 and/or leave a message on the answering 

machine. Times to ring (7 days) are 10am to 12 noon and 5pm to 6pm or email; michael.crawley@bigpond.com   

The issue of Permits to Move at meetings is to be phased out. 

 

DATE 2016 DETAILS  

18 February  Meeting. First meeting for 2016 with discussions on proposed new Club shirts. 

21 February Monthly run to Quirindi with morning tea at Werris Creek and lunch at the Impact 

café. 

3 March Manilla Bowling Club. $8 lunch and/or full menu 

20 March Monthly run with lunch at the ñGold Minersô Caf®ò at Nundle 

7 April Woolomin for a supplied pizza lunch 

8-10 April Bob Hession Memorial Campout at Attunga with the main cook-out meal on Saturday 

night ($10 prior contribution). 

24 April Monthly run with morning tea at the Oxley Lookout and lunch at the Nemingah Hotel 

5 May Werris Creek Pharmacy for lunch 

14 ï 15 May Shannons Country Classic Motor Show at TRECC. Details to be advised. 

22 May Monthly run for lunch at the Bendemeer Hotel, with morning tea location to be advised 

2 June Koo-Tin-Gal Café (at Kootingal) for lunch 

Sunday monthly runs leave from Bicentennial car park at 9.30. 

Thursday Pie runs leave from Viaduct car park at 11.00 

Roly Morgan is our Rally Director. Please contact Roly if you have any queries. 

 

INVITATION EVENTS :  It is essential to advise the Club before participat ing in these events. This can 

be done at a meeting, or ring the Registrar. Carry Club magazine or events calendar with you. 

If you are on the Log Book Trial you only need to record the details in your log book. 

 

DATE 2016 CLUB DETAILS  

21 Feb  Rotary Sydney Super Swap at Hawkesbury Showground. Info 0410 447 927  

27 February Barraba 

Show 

display of vehicles from 10.00 ï 3.00. Meet at Attunga at 8am for an 

8.30am departure 

6 March  Nat Tr M Museum Motor Show at Transport Museum Inverell. Tanya 6721 2270 

12 March  THNMC Motorfest at Myal Park Sports res at Hawkes Nest. Juergen 4997 0013 

12-13 March Koot MC Moonbi / Kootingal Motor Show at Moonbi. Comm 9.00. Reg 0411352702 

 

SERVICING AND MAINTENANCE :  
For members not participating in the Historic Vehicle Logbook Trial, ring the Registrar and advise the details 

before proceeding. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:michael.crawley@bigpond.com
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Presidentôs Column 

 

2016 is well and truly with us. Our club year kicked off with the annual breakfast at my home on Sunday 24
th
 

January. Iôm not sure how many were in attendance but Chesty counted in excess of forty, so from that 

perspective it was successful  and the donations made will no doubt be put to good use by Tamworthôs Ronald 

McDonald House. There is a saying that many hands make light work, and so it was on the day. Special thanks 

are due to Roly Morgan for donating and cooking the bacon; Chesty for his mastery of the eggs; Cliff Bird for 

taking charge of the sausages; Heather Frankel for the fruit platters; and to everyone else who helped in some 

way from cooking and buttering toast to cleaning up afterwards. 

 

Our first pie run for 2016 was to ñCaf® Koo-tin-gal Dinerò. We had a good turn out and were greeted by the 

caf® ownerôs perpetual smiles and good service. Our first Sunday run will be to Quirindi, so please try and join 

us. It was nice to see the rightful order of things restored with Carl Casson at the wheel of the HQ with Beryl in 

the navigators chair! 

 

Last year our treasurer Ken Brooks outlined that our club was heading for a projected financial deficit of $1200. 

We were very fortunate that a club member, Michael Crawley, made a donation to the club to cover this 

shortfall. Michael has told me that he has appreciated the support he has received from club members over the 

years and that this is his small way of acknowledging this. Iam sure that our members would want me to 

publically acknowledge Michaelôs generosity and to express our thanks to him. 

 

The onus is now on our committee to ensure that our club moves forward in a sound financial position. This 

donation has bought us time to phase in some changes which commenced with the increase in our inspection 

fee to $10 per vehicle, capped at $20 and a small increase in our 2016-17 membership fee to $40. We have been 

fortunate to receive sponsorship from ñBearfastò for our magazine postage for the year thanks to the efforts of 

our Treasurer Ken Brooks. We are also closely monitoring our expenditure over the course of the year.  

 

With the year well under way it is time to think ahead to the 2016 hub rally which will be held in Inverell over 

the June long weekend. It would reflect positively on our club if we could have a large contingent of vehicles 

participating over this weekend. Even if you cannot commit to a full weekend, Inverell is no too far to preclude 

you from a day trip. Give it some thought and letôs try and book in to the same motel this year as we did in 

Moree last year. 

 

I look forward to a busy year with plenty of opportunity to use our classic cars. Letôs get behind our rally 

director and his team and support the events organised for us. Its goes without saying that any ideas you have 

for a club run will be actively considered. 

 

Peter Wright 

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. 

 

TAMWORTH VINTAGE  CAR CLUB Inc.  

 

MINUTES OF ORDINARY MEETING S  

 

The minutes of Ordinary General Meetings will no longer be printed in this journal. 

 

These minutes are available on the Tamworth Vintage Car Club website; 

 

www.TamworthVintageCarClub.com.au 
 

Should you wish to have a printed copy of the minutes and do not have access to the internet, 

please contact one of your Committee members. 

 

http://www.tamworthvintagecarclub.com.au/
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Sponsorship 
 

We are pleased to advise that the postage for distribution of ñThe Tamworth Sparkò is now being sponsored by 

ñ 

Bearfast / Bearquipò. 

 

We would like to thank the management and staff for their support. 

 

We would also like to recommend that you in turn support this local company when next you 

are considering a home, business, agricultural or car related purchase. 
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TVCC SUBMISSION TO CHMC (BUSH COUNCIL)  

Regarding existing Conditional Registration Scheme and Log Book Trial 

 

To:  Council of Heritage Motoring Clubs Inc. 

 

From:  Tamworth Vintage car Club Inc. 

 
Date:  18 October 2015 

 

The following is being tendered for the Half Yearly meeting on 24 October 2015 and might be read out in the 

Log Book part of the General Business agenda. It may also be expanded upon by our delegate (Alan Early) at 

the meeting. It is designed to concisely convey our Clubôs response, and how we would like the Heritage 

Motoring Council to best represent us. 

 

Tamworth Vintage Car Club is a modest average size representative type country club with 40 members (70 

active participants including partners) and 45 vehicles of all ages on Conditional registration, plus 

approximately 10 vehicles on full registration.  We have a long affiliation with the CHMC with representatives 

attending all meetings. Our present position is summarised as follows: 

 

1. Our Club resisted the introduction of a log book scheme when it was proposed that it would be a sole 

scheme to replace the existing conditional registration scheme. 

 

2. The current reality is that a log book scheme has been introduced for a trial 2 year period. 

 

3. The other important reality that we have to reconcile ourselves with is that a log book scheme will 

become a permanent fixture in some form or another. 

 

4. 10 of our vehicles gave registered for the log book trial, and more are expected. Although our members 

will not utilise the scheme to its full capacity, they welcome the additional flexibility it offers and do not 

see it impinging on regular Club events. 

 

5. The membership of our Club is ageing and as a consequence many of the older vehicles are being 

replaced by more classic varieties. This in turn has resulted in most of our Club events being arranged to 

suit classic style vehicles.  

 

6. We see the log book as being beneficial for our older fleet to become more actively involved. It will 

enable a far less structured approach and more casual short term arrangements for outings of the older 

vehicles which will still embrace our members and vehicles.  

 

7. Members with classic vehicles on the log book trial have commented on the flexibility it provides for 

maintaining more regular casual contact with other members. 

 

8. Our members are pleased that the log book is an option. It is only an extension of the existing 

conditional registration scheme and some will stay with the existing scheme, especially until costs are 

clarified.  

 

9. As mentioned earlier, we all have to reconcile ourselves that the log book system is here to stay in some 

format or another. 
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10. What our Club would like the CHMC to do is to maintain the log book trial as a permanent scheme in 

its present format. That is, maintain the existing concessional registration scheme and have the optional 

log book scheme as an extension of it. 

 

11. Having seen what has happened elsewhere, our Club will be very selective in accepting new members 

on the basis that they will be active Club participants and not just cheap rego hunters. In addition the 

present system also allows us to closely monitor what vehicles come into the Club. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to convey our views and what we consider to be realistic expectations. 

 

Alan Early 

Secretary ï Tamworth Vintage Car Club, and delegate at the meeting.  

 

********************************************************************* ********************  

 

THE BUSH COUNCILôS HALF YEARLY MEETING AT BATHURST ï 24 OCT 2015 

 

I was pleased to represent our Club at the meeting where 31 of the 86 clubs that are affiliated with the Bush 

Council were represented. A large amount of time was devoted to matters associated with the new log book 

trial but before summarising that, the normal agenda meeting items found the Council in a stable financial 

position and all office bearer positions filled.  

Future Easter Rallies will be:  

2016 ï Temora,  

2017 ï Albury ï Wodonga,  

2018 ï Narrabri.  

Half Yearly Meetings are:  

2016 ï Parkes,  

2017 ï Mudgee,  

2018 ï Queanbeyan.  

The Council is updating Clubs details to publish a list in a demographic manner which will more readily enable 

contact by prospective new members.  

 

The log book trial was a major item for discussion and clarification, and we were fortunate to have Peter Wells 

who is Director of Safety and Compliance in RMS to address the meeting. As the Ministers representative, 

Peter is well informed.  

 

How did it come about? The log book trial came about mainly at the volition of RMS who were aware that log 

book schemes existed in other States, and wanted to introduce it in NSW. The pre-requisites were that it be 

simple and low cost. Simplicity was achieved by making it an extension or option to the   existing conditional 

registration scheme.  

 

What has it replaced? Nothing. It is only an option which has been added on to an existing scheme. If you do 

not take up the option for the trial scheme then all of the underlying existing registration provisions remain 

unaltered. All the log book trial does is to provide heritage vehicle enthusiasts with an option to be able to use 

their vehicles for private purposes.     

 

Whatôs it going to cost? The requirement for low cost was achieved by adopting the same cost as the existing 

scheme. This scheme has worked well with effective self-regulation which has enabled it to operate with 

minimal costs, and it is hoped that this can continue. The insurance industry also advises that the existing 

scheme has a very low number of claims. Any loss in registration revenue is expected to be offset by additional 

work and jobs which will come about by the increased usage of vehicles which will require more servicing and 

repairs.  
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Compliance? All log book compliance will be at the hands of the Police and RMS. However it was emphasised 

that Clubs are expected to control their members, especially where it is suspected that non-enthusiasts are 

seeking unfair financial advantage by participating in the log book trial.  

 

How will the trial be reviewed? The review and evaluation will be an ongoing process at mainly 6 monthly 

intervals or whenever something significant happens. It will allow for input from Clubs, Club members, the 

general public and stakeholders. The evaluation will be used to support the RMS review of the overall 

Conditional Registration Scheme.  

 

What is the situation with modified vehicles? RMS is in the process of researching a scheme to accommodate 

these vehicles so at this stage any comments would be basically speculation. It is anticipated however that the 

Modified Classic Vehicle Scheme will operate in a similar way to the Historic Vehicle Scheme. ñHò Plates will 

be reserved exclusively for historic vehicles whether on the existing conditional registration scheme or the log 

book option. Modified vehicles will be issued with green ñCò plates.  

 

Peak Body? Eventually RMS only wants to liaise with one peak body and there are proposals to appoint a 

Responsible Person and an Eligibility Committee. Whilst none of this was raised at the meeting I am satisfied 

from my enquiries that the Bush Council is well placed to be part of any Peak Body.  

 

Overall comments: Prior to the meeting our Club made submissions on the review process and costs which 

were both addressed at the meeting and have been included in this summary.  

 

If the log book trial is successful it is expected to become a permanent option rather that a blanket change 

across the Historic Vehicle Scheme. Some advocates wanted a log book scheme as a replacement to the 

conditional registration scheme and this is why the Bush Council voiced their opposition to it.   

 

Although the log book trial emerged quite quickly it is obvious that a lot of investigation and research preceded 

it. In reality there can be no doubt that it will end up becoming a permanent part of heritage motoring.  

 

The way the scheme has emerged and is expected to continue should suit everyone. The Bush Council is 

looking for guidance from Clubs and our Club submitted that they maintain the log book trial as a permanent 

scheme in its present format. That is, maintain the existing concessional registration scheme and have the 

optional log book scheme as an extension of it. 

 

It is early days and the log book option is in its infancy, so I suggest everyone should get it in perspective and 

let it settle down. There is no rush. Remember that the objective is very simple ï all the log book trial is 

designed to do is provide heritage vehicle enthusiasts with some additional private usage of their vehicles.   

 

Vehicle usage. There was some confusion and misunderstanding as to how the log book option is designed to 

operate within the existing conditional registration scheme, particularly in regard to vehicle usage. Some of this 

arose due to various interpretations and policies that different Clubs have adopted for conditional registration.  

 

Self Regulation. 

The reason why the log book trial is an extension of the existing conditional registration is because of the 

discipline and dedication that members, clubs and affiliated bodies have adopted under the existing scheme, and 

they can be very pleased with themselves.  

 

If we want the log book trial to become a permanent fixture then we must all continue to exercise the same 

philosophy. It is a good scheme and needs to be preserved as such.   

 

Our Club.  

The following has been set out to clarify our Clubs requirements. Remember that the 60 days in the log book 

trial was designed to be in addition to club events so that any additional private usage would not interfere with 

Club events.  
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Refuelling the day before a Club Event:     Cond Reg:  No need to notify anyone.     

Log Book:  Enter in the log book 

 

Invitation Events:  Cond Reg: Notify the Registrar.      

Log Book: Notify the Registrar 

 

 

Personal Use eg; Weddings / Functions / Interstate:         Cond Reg: Obtain a Permit to Move      

Log Book: Enter in the log book. 

 

Servicing and Maintenance:      Cond Reg: Notify the Registrar.      

Log Book: Enter in the log book. 

 

If you have a log book and there is any doubt, enter it in the log book to make sure you are covered. I advise 

this on 2 observations ï firstly, no heritage enthusiast is likely to use the 60 days. Secondly, I could have filled 

the log book in 10 times while some jokers were arguing whether or not something should be recorded in it. 

 

Alan Early   

 

*****************************************************************************************  

 

 
 

A Bentley Mulsanne Convertible 

 

 
 

A Rolls-Royce Phantom Convertible 

 

Love the colour scheme but canôt decide on the manufacturer? 

 

Your prayers have been answered! 
 

 



 

 

18
th

 OCTOBER MONTHLY RUN  

MODEL TRAINS  

  

Trains have always held some magic, especially for 

boys which includes little ones and big ones.  So 

after morning tea at the lookout 27 of our people 

made their way to the Botanical Gardens area where 

the miniature trains were running.  

  

 
Good to see Clair checking Kens leg after his knee 

replacement!  

 

The participants were: Roly & Trish in the 

Studebaker; Ken & Clair, LTD Hearse,  Neal, Bruce 

& Hercules, Land Cruiser; Carl & Beryl, modern; 

Peter, Humber; Terry & Lyn, modern; Kevin, Chev 

Monte Carlo; Brian & Heather, Humber; Cliff & 

Phyillis, Chrysler; Alan & Maree, Dodge; Lyn & 

Noah , EH Holden; Kevin & Kerry, Falcon; Ian & 

Karen, modern.  A good turn up and a very pleasant 

outing. 

 

Nice to have a couple of new cars along too being:  

Phil Orman and his Mustang- 

 
 

 

 

 

And John Staceyôs Rover ï 

 
 

Back to the trains and have a look at the detail in 

this steam loco: 

 
 

The look on the kids says it all. 

 

22
nd

 NOVEMBER MONTHLY RUN  

MANILLA WEIR  

  

A preceding very hot day would have been the 

reason for the larger proportion of modern cars on 

this last monthly run for the year. 9 vehicles took to 

the road being Brian & Heather - Holden, Michael J 

- Pontiac, Alan ï Dodge, John - Rover, Peter ï 

Humber, Roly Trish ï modern, Kevin ï modern, 

Ken & Clair ï modern and Michael & Mary ï 

modern. First stop was the Hallsville markets where 

some additional morsels were acquired just to make 

sure we didnôt starve, then on to Attunga for 

morning tea, and then over the hill to Manilla Weir 

for lunch. Have a look at the pure Aussie icons in 

this photo: 
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The FB Holden was a mighty icon in its day, the 

gum tree is a local beauty, and what about these true 

blues (OK yellows) sitting in the shade of the tree 

having a picnic on the banks of the river é 

 

 
 

Magic. What more can you say? Oh! The weir had a 

lot of water running over it. 

 

 

 

CHRISTMAS LIGHTS RUN  

19
th

 DEC 2015 

 

This is one of our well anticipated events which 

includes a party get together, gifts, trophies, 

presentations, an evening run in the old cars to see 

the Christmas lights, and a final stopover at 

McDonalds for an ice cream or two. 

 

No little kids were present this year but the 

following 33 big kids turned up: Brian & Heather, 

Michael J, Alan & Maree, John Sm, John St, Peter, 

Roly & Trish, Kevin & Kerry & Lyn, Ken & Clair, 

Michael & Mary, Barry & Marissa, Brian, Lyn, Phil 

& Betty, Terry & Lyn, Ian & Karen, Carl & Beryl, 

Neal & Bruce, Cliff & Phyllis. 

 

Full marks to Peter for his organisation and 

presentations,  

 
 

And Michael for the Christmas cake.  

 

 
 

And Brian Orman who organised the lights run 

which included clearing a delicate path for the cars 

through Warwick Road. A big thank you also goes 

to all those who did lot of behind the scenes work to 

make the evening a success. 

 

The trophy winners were: 

 

Best Owner Restored - Karen & Ian Duprez for 

their Leyland Moke 

 

Best Unrestored - John Stacy 1966 Rover P5 

 

Best Pre-War  - John & Marilyn Smith 1930 Ford 

Model A Tourer 

 

Best Restored - Neal Mcloughlin Toyota 

Landcruiser 

 

Best Attendance at Runs - Carl & Beryl Casson 
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Best Postwar Vehicle - Phillip Ormanôs Ford 

Mustang.  

 

And it is good to have a young member amongst 

our ranks: 

 
 

Club Member of the Year - Lyn Hession who was 

Treasurer for many years and a stalwart of the Club, 

and also provided a Christmas cake:  

 

 
 

Novelty awards went to:  

 

Neal Mcloughlin,   Ian & Karen Duprez,   

Carl &Beryl Casson,   Kay & Arthur Ramsey, 

Michael Crawley,   Maree & Alan Early,   Heather 

Frankel,  Ken Brooks and Paul & Nerida Boyd. 

 

This was a very enjoyable and fitting event to finish 

off the Clubs 2015 year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Presidentôs Breakfast ï Sunday 24
th

 January 
 

Roly Morganôs ñsubtle suggestionò that we had to 

have Penrose Meats sausages and bacon for the 

occasion of the Presidentôs Breakfast was not 

without its challenges. So at the height of the 

Tamworth Country Music Festival I trundled into 

the heart of the festivities to collect 8kg of sausages 

and 6kg of bacon! Apart from forcing me out of bed 

well before my preferred time of rising in order to 

beat the crowds and to obtain a parking spot close 

to the Kmart arcade, he did donate the bacon, so I 

canôt complain too much about Rolyôs choice of 

butcher. 

 

The day before the weather looked a little ominous 

so I decided to tidy up the back garage; move the 

Humber and Mercedes to the front garage; and to 

pressure clean the floor ï just in case. This must 

have scared off the rain as the Sunday morning 

dawned fine and clear. Oh well, at least the shed 

looks clean and tidy until the Model A arrives there 

in the next month. 

 

Chesty arrived at 7.15am with his little Datsun ute 

fully loaded with egg cooking gear, tables and 

chairs and a very fancy food warmer. Roly and 

Trish Morgan arrived soon afterwards to commence 

cooking bacon and toast , shortly afterward to be 

joined by Cliff and Phyliss Bird who took charge of 

sausages and moral support. Heather Frankel 

brought some beautiful fruit platters to bring a low 

cholesterol element. Without these helpers I could 

not have managed. 
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A big thank-you is due to everyone who made the 

effort to kick off our year. I donôt think that anyone 

starved and I havenôt heard any reports of upset 

stomachs afterwards so by that measure the 

morning was a success. The donation tin for Ronald 

McDonald House still hasnôt been counted as I 

write this, but it seems to be in keeping with 

previous years. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pie Run ï Café Kootingal Diner 

Thursday 4
th

 February 
 

Our first pie run of the year kicked off from 

opposite the BP Viaduct on Thursday 4
th
 February. 

We had quite a line up of Rovers ï Michael Jeanesô 

P4; John Stacy Staceyôs P5; and Neal 

McLoughlinôs P6.  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Three Ps in a pod 

 

Keeping in the British theme was Peter Wright with 

his Series V Humber and Arthur and Kay Ramsay 

with their Hillman Gazelle.   


